From: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST. CLERK

To: Tracy, Mary
Subject: FW: Proposed change to CrRLJ 3.4
Date: Tuesday, April 14, 2020 10:59:37 AM

From: Kelsey A [mailto:kelsey.horwathlaw@gmail.com]

Sent: Tuesday, April 14, 2020 10:45 AM

To: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK <SUPREME@COURTS.WA.GOV>
Subject: Proposed change to CrRL] 3.4

Good morning,

I am in favor of the proposal to change the rule to limit the court hearings at which a
defendant's physical presence is required. The courts would operate much more efficiently
and the community would also be exposed to less germs on a daily basis. Attorneys and
defendants typically spend hours in the courtroom on any typical pretrial calendar, just to get
in front of a judge for a minute to continue the case to another date. It's not efficient use of the
court's time. Thank you,

Kelsey Ault
Attorney at Law

1117 Tacoma Ave S
Tacoma, WA 98402
(253) 507-4706 (phone)
(510) 545-2852

(253) 507-4196 (fax)
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